Armfield Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes of January 31th, 2013 Board Meeting
Present:
Robert Shear, Greg Seiler, Ken Liu, Susan Hanson, Galileo Lopez

Management:
Dan Gordon

Administrative:
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:39pm

2. Approval for Minutes from November 29th 2012 meeting.

3.     The next meeting will be held on February 28th, at 7:00pm

Resident Input:
No residents were present.

Report of Committees:

Community – Basketball courts have a small issue with a bubble
Social – Santa going through the Neighborhood on the fire truck was very well received. 

Pool – Repaired furniture came back. 

Management Agent Report:

1.  Management provided an updated maintenance list. 

Old Business:
1. Susan Hanson attended the NEPP meeting with Fairfax County. 2012 funds of $4K will be sent soon.  Application for 2013 was approved for $4.7K.
2. Nationwide has not yet responded regarding changes on coverage reviewed by their agent with Rob Shear and Dan Gordon. 
New Business:

1. All Recreation of Virginia, Inc. answered a request for proposal to replace 2 backboards at the basketball court with new backboards.  Price was $2,295. Motiion to table proposal until October 2013 for FY2014 budgeting purposes. 
2. All Recreation of Virginia, Inc. answered a request for proposal to remove existing monorail at the pool playground and later replace after Board has it Powder coated. Motion to approve $574.00.  Approved unanimously. 
3. Email received from a resident on Beech Down regarding vines and brush encroaching her property.  Motion to table until February 2013 meeting so the Board can take a look at her property. Approved unanimously.
4. Valleycrest Landscape Maintenance, Inc. answered a request for proposal for $1,129.40 for removing weeds and vines off of Beechdown near the Dragon tot lot. .  Motion to table until February 2013 meeting so the Board can take a look at the property. Approved unanimously.
5. Letter received from Goldklang & Group to confirm them as our auditing company. Motion to approve Goldklang & Group to do our audits for 2012/2013.  Approved unanimously.
6. Fairfax County presented possible changes to the storm water pond at the corner of Springhaven Drive and Beech Down Drive. The county would like to modify the pond to allow it to better retain the water before it is released into the Cub Run watershed.  The Board will send a letter to the impacted residents allowing for comments by February 21, 2013. 
Financial Matters:

1. Management presented financial reports for the period ending December 31, 2012. There was $140,589.27 in the operating account, and $84,624.33 in certificates of deposit.  Reserve account balance is $96,539.83.  Account receivables are $3,347.29.

Minutes Approved: 
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